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 City Council Meeting Minutes

 September 10, 2024
Present:

Susan Murre, Debbie Sheppard, Freda Jordan, Terri Brewer, Brandon Russell, Douglas Parker

Guests:  Jerry and Tanis Williams, Michael Talasek, Gus and Debra Gracia, Vivian Duling-El

Mayor called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.  

Douglas gave the invocation

Mayor led the Pledge of Allegiance

The Minutes from the August 2024 meeting were presented.  Brandon made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  Debbie seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

The financial statements for August 2024 were presented.  Freda made a motion to accept the financials as presented.  Brandon seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Debbie inquired about the water bill.  Susan explained that while the City pays for the water at the park and will for the future pavilion, Fruitvale Water Supply donates the water for the community center because the fire department is connected to the center.  

Susan gave an update on the paneling from the Annex.  Alot of the paneling has already been removed and another lady is coming this week to collect some.  The only thing we are saving is the metal roofing.

Susan mentioned that the tables and chairs at the center need a good cleaning because it has been years since we did so.  Debbie was checking with Lifetime to see what is best way to clean them and what products work best.

Speed bumps were discussed. One 1918, 1 or 2 speed bumps are needed.  Council did not see a need to change speed limit though.  On 1914, we need at least one more so that it goes all the way across the road.  Lowering the speed limit to 15 MPH as this is a residential neighborhood.  Speed bumps on 1910 from Hwy 80 to Admin were discussed again.  Changing speed limit to 15 MPH was discussed.  There are already 2 speed limit signs posted.  Jerry Williams went and looked at the 2 posted signs.  The one on the north end of the city limits just says 20 MPH and no cell phone use.  The one on the South end, close the Hwy 80 says School 20 MPH when flashing and no cell phone use.  Problem is, there is nothing flashing. A sign noting that speed change up ahead might be needed as well. Susan will do some more checking with the school as they purchased these signs.  While there were nominations to change 1910 to 15 MPH all day, there was not a vote taken. Instead, the issue is tabled until more research can be done.  Debbie mentioned that we might want to consider that if a resident wants speed bumps, the city will supply a certain number, then the residents pay for the rest.  

       1914 – 1 more speed bump and a speed limit sign at both ends

       1918 – 2 speed bumps

       1910 – 6 small or 3 large speed bumps and maybe updated signs

The Solicitation permit application was presented.  Brandon made a motion to accept the application.  Freda seconded the motion. All in favor – motion carried.

Susan mentioned that Homecoming is right around the corner.  Brandon will have us a table and chairs in front of the elementary school again.  Parade starts at 6:30, with line up at 6pm.  We need to be in place before 6:30.  

Susan presented a bill for TML membership.  As this is new business, it cannot be voted on, but she wanted council to have the information to think about for next meeting.  

Brandon made a motion to adjourn. Debbie seconded the motion. All in favor – motion carried.

___________________________ Susan Murre, Mayor 
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